
Vol. 61   No. 5                          May 1ð31,  2018  

DEAR PARTNERS,  
Summer is almost upon us!  Our summer programming for children and youth is right around the 
corner.  We give thanks for all the tireless planning, by many people, that has happened since each 
camp last year.  Thank you to our staff and volunteers who plan these wonderful programs each 
and every year!   
 

There is much more to do these next weekséwill you consider helping us? 
 

 National Youth Gathering ï Houston, TX ï June 26-July 3 
 Y-Youth Camp- July 9- 13 (All youth, rising 6th-12th  are invited) 9:00 a.m. ï 1:00 p.m. 

Vacation Bible School ï July 16 ï 20 ï ñShipwrecked: Rescued by Jesusò - We share  
 this longstanding ministry with Christ Episcopal Church. 9:00 a.m. ï noon. 
Art Camp ï July 23 ï 27 ï 9:00 a.m. ï noon 

 

As you consider helping with these ministries, we are always in need of donations of scholarships, 
resources, and your dedicated efforts to make summer programing at your church a success!  
Please contact T. Shafferman to see how you can help.    Email  tshafferman@gracewin.org    
Cell: 327-5190  Most importantly, please pray for the children and adults that will be 
impacted by the ministries of your church. 
 

Your Partner in Ministry, 
Pastor Jonathan Boynton 

We Welcome Sean Dye as Childrenôs Music Program Coordinator 
 

We are excited to welcome Sean Dye as our part-time Childrenôs Music 
Program Coordinator. Sean is a junior at Shenandoah Universi-
ty Conservatory, where he is working toward a Bachelor of Music degree in 
Church Music. He is currently serving as one of our choral scholars here at 
Grace singing in the choirs. Sean serves as Student Administrative Assis-
tant at Shenandoah Conservatory. He is from Spring Grove, Pennsylvania, 
and has been active in the church since he was very young. His mother 

served as the choir director, while he was growing up, and he has had years of experience in help-
ing with VBS, and helping with preschool-2nd grade children, while he was in high school.  He is 
excited about starting a childrenôs choir, and working with faith formation for VBS, and the Chil-
drenôs Christmas program. He will also be providing some music opportunities for youth.  
 
A second person, Betty Johnson, has been hired by the preschool to serve on their staff to lead 
music. We will continue to financially support the preschool music program, as part of the overall 
Childrenôs Music Program of Grace. 
 
Our thanks to those who served on the Search Task Group: Gail Rush, Linda Milburn, T Shaffer-
man, Dudley Oakes, Pastor Jonathan Boynton, and Pastor Martha Sims. 
 
Parents, please watch for information about childrenôs music programs as they  
develop, and encourage your children to participate. 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fimg.clipartfest.com%2F12f84a5f6668f8c718f32c37440f02d8_curve-road-clip-art-vector-car-on-the-road-clipart-black-and-white_640-480.svg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fclipartfest.com%2Fcategories%2Fview%2FY2FyIG9


OUR WORSHIP THIS MONTH 

 
Saturday, May 5, 2018 ï NO Grace Place ï Happy Apple Blossom!  
 
Sunday, May 6, 2018 ï Sixth Sunday of EasterðIn John 15:9-17, on the night of his arrest, Jesus delivers 
a final testimony to his disciples to help them in the days ahead. Here, he repeats the most important of all his 
commands, that they love one another. The other readings are: Act 10:44-48, Psalm 98, and 1st John 5:1-6. We 
gather for two services of Holy Communion, 8:15  and 11:00 a.m.   
 
Saturday, May 12, 2018 ï Grace Place ï 6:00 p.m. ï We gather for an informal service of Holy Commun-
ion.  All are welcome. 
 
Sunday, May 13, 2018 ï Seventh Sunday of EasterðIn John 17:6-19 the church hears Jesusô words on the 
night before his death. This gospel reports the words of Jesusô prayer, a prayer for his disciples and for all who 
would believe in him through their words. The readings are: Act 1:15-17, 21-26; Psalm 1 and 1 John 5:9-13.  
We gather for two services of Holy Communion, 8:15 and 11:00 a.m.   
 
Saturday, May 19, 2018 ï Grace Place ï 6:00 p.m. ïWe gather for an informal service of worship with 
Holy Communion accompanied by guitar and piano. 
 
Sunday, May 20, 2018 ï Pentecost SundayðOn the fiftieth day of Easter we celebrate the Spirit, through 
whom and in whom the people of God are created and re-created. Originally, Pentecost was a Jewish thanksgiv-
ing-type festival celebrated seven weeks after Passover. In Acts 2:1-21, we see that on this particular Pentecost, 
however, the Holy Spirit is poured out upon the entire community of believers just as Jesus had promised and 
the scriptures had prophesied. Empowered by the Spirit, the entire community bears witness to Godôs activity in 
multiple languages. The other readings are:   Psalm 104:13-34, 35b, Romans 8:22-27, and John 15:26-27,  
16:4b-15. Services of Holy Communion are at 8:15 and 11:00 a.m. All are invited to wear the color red in celebra-
tion of Pentecost. 
 
Saturday, May 26, 2018 ï Grace Place ï 6:00 p.m. ï We gather for an informal service of Holy Commun-
ion.  All are welcome. 
 
Sunday, May 27, 2018 ï Holy Trinity SundayðIn John 3:1-17, Jesusô miracles prompt Nicodemus to visit 
him in secrecy. Jesus tells him about being born of the Spirit and about the Son who has been sent by God to 
save. The readings are: Isaiah 6:1-8, Psalm 29, and Romans 8:12-17. We gather for two services of Holy Com-
munion, 8:15 and 11:00 a.m.   
 
 

 Hospital Visits and Privacy Laws  
 

 Pastoral Care is an important part of the ministry of the pastors of 
Grace, and that includes visiting when members are in the hospital or 
are going to have surgery.  Because the hospital is not able to give out 
information about patients because of privacy laws, please call the 
church office (540-662-6678) to let the pastors know when you are in 
the hospital.  
 
 For pastoral care emergencies after hours, please call the pastors at 
home:  

Pastor Sims - 540-545-8410;  

     Pastor Boynton - 540-868-8711 



FOR THE RECORD ñGrowing in the Grace of Givingò  
    Report of Offerings for 2018 
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Our Stewardship of Worship Sunday  School Grace Place 8:15 11:00 Sunrise 

March 25 115 (3/24) - 27 130 147  

April 1ðEaster Brunch (3/31) - 38 237 313 190 

April 8 77 (4/7) - 47 86 117  

April 15 57 (4/14) - 20 95 102  

Anticipat-
ed Each  
Week 

   Given Each Week    
     
 March 25           April 1             April 8             April 15 

Anticipated 
Year-to-
Date 

Given  
Year-to-
Date 

  
$8,262 

 
$5,895.46 

 
$11,279.50 

 
$8,913.50 

 
$6,283.50 

 
$123,930 

 
$124,282.26 

  
$1,635 

 
$2,154 

 
$1,850 

 
$1,443.25 

 
$513 

 
$24,525 

 
$20,736.53 

  
$288 

 
$189 

 
$0 

 
$525.50 

 
$282 

 
$4,320 

 
$3,506.26 

  
$119 

 
$0 

 
$0 

 
$0 

 
$0 

 
$1,785 

 
$4,654 

  
$5,587 

 
$5,587 

 
$5,587 

 
$5,587 

 
$5,587 

 
$83,805 

 
$83,805 

 
$354 

 
$354 

 
$354 

 
$354 

 
$354 

 
$5,310 

 
$5,310 

Revell Trust Income 
$290,502 budgeted for 2018. 

Covenant Income 
Income from fees, interest, grants,  
$6,200 budgeted for 2018. 

Faith Offerings 
Loose Cash/Check Giving 
$15,000 budgeted for 2018. 

Grace Offerings 
Non-pledged Envelope Giving 
$85,000 budgeted for 2018. 

Promised Offerings 
Pledged Envelope Giving 
$429,603 budgeted for 2018. 

Bartko Fund 
$18,420 budgeted for 2018. 

WEEKLY UPDATES 
 
The staff is now using Constant Contact, a new email program, to quickly and 
efficiently communicate with you.  This method of emailing will be used for 
updates on opportunities in the congregation, last minute cancelations and 
notices that are necessary to get out quickly; such as, funerals happening be-
fore the upcoming Sunday.  You can sign up for Email Updates on the church 
website,  www.gracewin.org  (From home page, toward bottom left, ñJoin our 
email listò and follow prompt on the bottom of the next page).  Or you can 
send an email to Beverly Dennis at bdennis@gracewin.org to request to be 
added to Email Updates.  
 
Please be patient as we continue to roll this out. 

http://www.gracewin.org
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FAITH FORMATION & YOUTH NEWS  

W.I.L.D. Women (Willing, Inviting, Loving, Disciples)  

SPRING FLING 
6:00 pm May 14th at Piccadilly Brew Pub, Winchester 

Please RSVP to tshafferman@gracewin.org or 540-327-5190 
 

Adult Spring FAITH FORMATION Opportunities. . .from 9:45-10:45 am 
{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ !Řǳƭǘ CƻǊǳƳǎ ƻƴ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅǎ ƛƴ ǎǇǊƛƴƎΤ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǿŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŜ ŘŀǘŜǎΥ 
 
 

aŀȅ  с !Řǳƭǘ CƻǊǳƳΥ ¢ƘŜ wŜǾΦ WƛƳ ¦ǧ - 5ǊŀƊ {ƻŎƛŀƭ  
{ǘŀǘŜƳŜƴǘ ƻƴ ²ƻƳŜƴ ŀƴŘ WǳǎǝŎŜ όƘŜ ƛǎ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 9[/! ¢ŀǎƪ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƻŎǳƳŜƴǘύ 
 

 

aŀȅ мо bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊ /ƭŀǎǎ ς tŀǎǘƻǊ WƻƴŀǘƘŀƴ .ƻȅƴǘƻƴ   
²ƛǊŜŘ ²ƻǊŘ ς /ƭŀǎǎ ƳŜƳōŜǊ 
 

 

aŀȅ нл bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊ /ƭŀǎǎ ς tŀǎǘƻǊ {ƛƳǎ  
  DƻǎǇŜƭ ƻŦ WƻƘƴ ς tŀǎǘƻǊ WƻƴŀǘƘŀƴ .ƻȅƴǘƻƴ 

²ƛǊŜŘ ²ƻǊŘ ς tŀǎǘƻǊ DŜƻǊƎŜ {ƛƳǎ 
 
 

aŀȅ нт  bŜǿ aŜƳōŜǊ /ƭŀǎǎ ς tŀǎǘƻǊ aŀǊǘƘŀ {ƛƳǎ   
DƻǎǇŜƭ ƻŦ WƻƘƴ ς tŀǎǘƻǊ WƻƴŀǘƘŀƴ .ƻȅƴǘƻƴ 
²ƛǊŜŘ ²ƻǊŘ ς tŀǎǘƻǊ DŜƻǊƎŜ {ƛƳǎ 
 

 

WǳƴŜ    о  {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƭƻǎƛƴƎ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ  
 
 

SUNDAY SUMMER ADULT FORUM 

A study of the Book of Genesis 
Resources: Interpretation Commentary: Genesis, by Walter Brueggemann         
Genesis: The Book of Beginnings, by Rabbi Jonathan Sacks.   Beginning June 24th 
through August 26th at 8:30 - 9:40 am in the G.M.O.C. Assembly Hall. 
 

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ aƻǊƴƛƴƎ .ƛōƭŜ {ǘǳŘȅ -  Dwelling In The Word - 7:30 am  Continental Breakfast served. Come together 

and prepare for worship on the coming Sunday by studying the Scripture readings ahead of time. Studying together helps 
Scripture come alive ï Leaders: Pastor Jonathan Boynton, Pastor Martha Sims and lay leaders from the group.   ALL ARE 
WELCOME!   
 

¸ƻǳƴƎ !Řǳƭǘ DǊƻǳǇ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƛƴ aŀȅ ŦƻǊ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΗ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ tŀǎǘƻǊ .ƻȅƴǘƻƴ ƧōƻȅƴǘƻƴϪƎǊŀŎŜǿƛƴΦƻǊƎ ƻǊ {ŀǊŀ tƻǿŜǊ ǇƻǿŜǊƘƻǳǎŜрнрϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ 
ƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ IƛƎƘƭŀƴŘ CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΗ  ¸ƻǳƴƎ !Řǳƭǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ŀǘ IƛƎƘƭŀƴŘ ŦƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅ 

ƻƴ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ мрǘƘ ŀǘ рΥол ǇƳΦ 
 

  
 

 
 

 

Women of Grace will gather again on  

Tuesday, May 15th 

10:30 am in the GMOC Assembly Hall 

 All Women of Grace are invited to attend.   

Leader:  Pastor Jonathan Boynton 

We rejoice with the following participants 

and their families upon the completion of 

their First Communion Instruction.  They 

received their First Communion during the Easter Sea-

son.  They are:  Paxton Smith, Tatum Smith,  and 

Joshua Pecoraro. 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwij28HkuMTaAhUCheAKHUA_AnAQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fmountoliveyakima.org%2Fministries%2Fsunday-school%2F&psig=AOvVaw3VZHizqiBTzzj45v1RyiE2&ust=152416209975341
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YOUTH  MINISTRY EVENTS: 

/ÒÄÅÒ /Æ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ 3ÃÈÅÄÕÌÅ  
ÓÉÇÎ-ÕÐ ÉÓ ÕÐȦ 

4ÈÅ /ÒÄÅÒ ÏÆ 3ÔȢ *ÏÈÎ 3ÃÈÅÄÕÌÅ ÉÓ 
ÐÏÓÔÅÄ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ !ÄÍÉÎȢ (ÁÌÌ×ÁÙȢ  4ÈÅ 
ÓÃÈÅÄÕÌÅ ÒÕÎÓ - 0ÅÎÔÅÃÏÓÔ ÏÆ ςπρψȢ  
9/52 9/54( ÉÓ ÇÒÅÁÔÌÙ ÎÅÅÄÅÄ ÆÏÒ 
ÔÈÉÓ ÍÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÁÎÄ ÉÓ ÁÓËÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÅÒÖÅ Á 
ÍÉÎÉÍÕÍ ÏÆ ÆÏÕÒ ÔÉÍÅÓ ÐÅÒ ÙÅÁÒȢ  

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÔÏÄÁÙȦ  

±ŀŎŀǝƻƴ .ƛōƭŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  
¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ¸ƻǳǘƘ b99595Η 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ Wǳƭȅ мс-нл ŀƴŘ 
ŜƴƧƻȅ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ Ŧǳƴ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ¢Φ {ƘŀũŜǊƳŀƴ ŀǘ 

рпл-онт-рмфл 

There are lots of opportunities to serve just 
fill out the enclosed VBS Volunteer Form 
and sign-up today.  Class materials, art 
supplies are all provided making it easy for 
a first time leader.   
 

BLAST OFF FOR BOOKS 

All members are encouraged to support the ELCA 
Youth Gathering Literacy Campaign by making a 
donation to Blast Off For Books.  You can find 

envelopes in the church coat room or by seeing  
T. Shafferman.  Thanks! 

 
 

 
!tt[9 .[h{{ha {9!¢{  

CƛƎƘǘŜǊǎ tŀǊŀŘŜ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ пǘƘ 
ϷрΦлл 

DǊŀƴŘ CŜŀǘǳǊŜ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ aŀȅ рǘƘ 
ϷмлΦлл 

¢Ƙƛǎ CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ōŜƴŜŬǘǎ ǘƘŜ ¸ƻǳǘƘ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ нлму 
¸ƻǳǘƘ DŀǘƘŜǊƛƴƎ 

²Ŝ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ¢ŜǊǊȅ CǊȅ ϧ 5ŀǾƛŘ [ƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ƘƻǎǝƴƎ 
ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ŀǘ нп {Φ ²ŀǎƘƛƴƎǘƻƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘΦ 

 

Jr. & Sr. Youth Group to meet Sunday, May 20th 
All Youth and their friends are welcome to attend 
Youth Group from 12:15 - 2:00 pm.  Look forward to 
seeing you there.  
 
Sunday, June 3rd 2018 Youth Gathering Participants 

to gather at 5:00 pm at 1314 Vanceright Circle, Winc. 
Parents/Grandparent/Sponsors are asked to attend at 
7:00 pm for dessert and covenant signing.  
 
Commissioning Sunday, June 24th All Gathering 
participants to attend 10:00 am worship.  
 
Tuesday, June 26th 3:00 am Departure for the 
Youth Gathering in Houston, Texas.           
Return on Tuesday, July 3rd 10:00 pm 

Sunday School Opening in the GMOC Assembly Hall on Sunday, May 6th, 2018 at 9:45 am 
sponsored by Congregation Council.  Donõt miss Donut Day! 
 

G.L.O.W. Kids - God Lights Our Way will meet after the 11:00 am service on Sunday, April 29th.  At 
12:30 pm in the church alley.  This event is for children and their parents for grades 1st - 5th and a     
parent must attend. Please bring a bagged lunch with you. We will eat lunch on our hike to Bears Den.    
Estimated time to return back to the church is 3:30 pm.  Please call T. Shafferman for more info. 540-327
-5190 
 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƭƻǎƛƴƎ /ŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ {ŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ WǳƴŜ оǊŘ 
The congregation is invited to attend our Sunday School Closing Celebration and Brunch hosted 

by the Youth of Grace beginning at 9:30 am on June 3rd in the GMOC Assembly Hall.   

Come and enjoy good food, fellowship and our presentation highlights from our year.                   

All donations will benefit the 2018 Youth Gathering to Houston, Texas. 

All Gathering Participants must be present to serve.  Thanks! 



±!/!¢Lhb  
.L.[9 {/Ihh[ 

     Registration Form  
 

Wǳƭȅ мс-нлΣ нлму 
 

 wŜǎŎǳŜŘ ōȅ WŜǎǳǎΗ                     

9 am till Noon    -       
Age 2 -  Grade 6 completed 

 

Student Name__________________________________ 
Birth date  __________________ Age  _____________ 
School Grade (JUST COMPLETED) _______________________ 
Allergies or other medical information: 
_____________________________________________
_____________________________________________ 

Parentõs Name _________________________________ 
Address ______________________________________ 
City___________________ Zip Code________________ 
Home Phone #  _________________________________ 
Work Phone or Cell#_____________________________ 
Emergency Contact & Phone #õs  (Other than above) 
_____________________________________________
_____________________________________________ 
Brothers or Sisters (Names & Ages) 
_____________________________________________ 
Church affiliation _______________________________ 

 

Christ Episcopal Church & Grace Lutheran Church   

нс ²Ŝǎǘ .ƻǎŎŀǿŜƴ {ǘǊŜŜǘ ²ƛƴŎƘŜǎǘŜǊΣ ±! ннслм 
ссн-ссту 

/ƭŀǎǎ ǎƛȊŜ ƛǎ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƛƴǘƻ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀǝƻƴ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ  
ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ƘƻƴƻǊŜŘΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΦ 
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https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwifzMas5OnZAhWlc98KHQQPBwYQjRwIBg&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.concordiasupply.com%2FVacation-Bible-School%2FVBS-2018-Themes%2FShipwrecked-VBS-2018-Group-Theme&psig=AOvVa


 
 

 
  wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ CƻǊƳ Wǳƭȅ но-нтΣ нлму 
 

ф ŀƳ ǝƭƭ bƻƻƴ нƴŘ DǊŀŘŜ Ϥ сǘƘ DǊŀŘŜ όƧǳǎǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘύ  
/h{¢Υ Ϸрл ό[ƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ ŦƻǊǘȅ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎύ 
 
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘ bŀƳŜ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
 .ƛǊǘƘ ŘŀǘŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ    !ƎŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
 {ŎƘƻƻƭ DǊŀŘŜ όWǳǎǘ /ƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘύ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
 !ƭƭŜǊƎƛŜǎ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜŘƛŎŀƭ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΥψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
tŀǊŜƴǘǎ bŀƳŜ ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
!ŘŘǊŜǎǎψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
/ƛǘȅψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ    ½ƛǇ /ƻŘŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
IƻƳŜ tƘƻƴŜψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
²ƻǊƪ tƘƻƴŜ ƻǊ /Ŝƭƭψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
9ƳŜǊƎŜƴŎȅ /ƻƴǘŀŎǘ  tƘƻƴŜ bǳƳōŜǊǎ όhǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ŀōƻǾŜύ 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
.ǊƻǘƘŜǊǎ ƻǊ {ƛǎǘŜǊǎ όbŀƳŜǎ ϧ !ƎŜǎύ 
ψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψψ 
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In Our Prayers 
Members who have been in the hospital or are in 
need of our prayers of healing:   Shelda Longerbeam, 
Chris Short, and Jerry McDowell.  
 
Prayers for New Life 
We rejoice in the birth of Everett Phillip Crumpler, 
daughter of Robert and AMandaCrumpler, grand-
child of Scott and Christine Crumpler born on March 
30, 2018. 
 
Prayers of Comfort 
Christian Sympathy is extended to Rich and Margaret 
Greenwald and family upon the death of their 
son-in-law, Cleveland Young.  
 
Thanks 
We wanted to extend  our appreciation for your care 
and love these past few weeks following my injury. 
We enjoyed all the wonderful meals that were 
brought to us. Thank you also to the pastors and to 
the congregation members who reached out to us 
with concern and visited as well. We are very thank-
ful!  
Rob Riley and family 
 
Dear Grace Friends: 
I am already a month past stem cell transplant, am 
back with my brother, and am told by doctors Iôm at 
the head of my class! Your faithful prayers played a 
large part in this, and I thank you deeply! Checkups 
continue thru June. 
 Peace- Daniel Hannemann 
 
Dear Friends, 
   On behalf of The Laurel Center, I would like to 
thank you for your generous gift of $3,328.  Your 
commitment to helping victims and survivors of do-
mestic and sexual violence in our community is sin-
cerely appreciated. 
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   Each year The Laurel Center continues to ad-
vance its mission of ending sexual and domestic 
violence in our community.  Through our emer-
gency shelter and counseling programs we have 
seen many lives changed for the better.   
   Our goal is to make a difference in the lives of 
those who are suffering because of domestic or 
sexual violence.  With the help of donations from 
supporters like you we will!  Lives will be changed.  
Thanks again for your kind support of our efforts 
to end sexual and domestic violence in our com-
munity. 
 
In Peace, 
Faith B. Power, Ed.D. 
Executive Director 
 
Dear Grace, 
   The gift of $2500 from Graceôs Mission Endow-
ment Fund is a true blessing for students at 10 
Frederick County elementary and middle schools.  
Because of your congregationôs generosity, stu-
dents in the Out-Patient Mental Health Program 
(OMH) will soon be able to experience a more in-
viting space when they arrive for their counseling 
sessions. 
   Winchester is known for having beautiful or-
chards, and I am reminded of a quote by author 
Karen Jensen ñYou can count the seeds in an ap-
ple, but you canôt count the apples in a seed.ò  
With this gift, Grace is joining LFSVA in planting 
seeds of health and hope in the Winchester/
Frederick County community.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ray R. Ratke 
Chief Executive Officer 
Lutheran Family Services of Virginia 

Thank You, Choral Scholars!! 
 

It has been our joy to have four choral scholars from Shenandoah Music Conservatory with us this year 
to enrich our worship. Their school year is almost at an end and we will say goodbye to them (except 
Sean; see front page article), until, we hope, they come back in the fall. The program has been of mutual 
benefit as they gain experience in the worship of the church, and receive scholarships from us, and we 
have been enriched by their lovely singing with our choirs, and as quartets and soloists. We send them 
off with our thanks and our prayers for a good and rejuvenating summer.  
    

   Sean Dye is a junior, church music  
      major from Spring Grove, Pa.  
    

   Catherine Lupien is a junior, vocal  
      performance major from Springfield, MA 
    

   Katie Ballou, is a freshman, music  
      education major from Springfield, VA 
    

   AJ Jones is a freshman, music education major from  
      Annapolis, MD 
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